SRC Meeting
Feb 13, 2009

My notes.  

1. At the October 10, 2008 meeting of the SRC, Annette Grove made a motion that a letter be written to Rob Kilbury expressing the disappointment and disagreement of the SRC with the rescinding of funding to provide Braille instruction for seniors in the DHS system.  SRC Chair Greg Polman did write the letter, but not until February 12, 2009.  Obviously, there was no response from Mr. Kilbury at this February meeting.  

2. Dave Dailey of IDOT talked about the success of employing disabled persons in his department.  Mr. Dailey is actively looking for potential employees that are disabled.  This particular department, according to him, is not so restricted by funding issues due to federal road money.  Mr. Dailey can be contacted at (217) 557-5900.  

3. In reviewing future legislation, a senate bill #40 was mentioned.  Senator Garrett is involved.  I believe the bill promotes hiring of the disabled in state jobs.  The SRC seemed interested in watching this bill, and may want to push it.  The NFBI may want to do so also.  
4.  A presentation was given about “Illinois Work Net.”  This website, www.illinoisworknet.com, offers opportunities for jobs, training, and education in the state of Illinois.  We were also told that a free, downloadable speech synthesizer called “browse aloud” was available on this website.  This synthesizer can be used on the website to speak content for those without a screen reader.  Also, the synthesizer may be downloaded onto a flash drive and used on any computer to speak screen content.  Further information may be obtained from Jean by sending an E-mail to info@illinoisworknet.net, mentioning her in the body of the message.  
